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Meeting Minutes
CALL TO ORDER
C. Clark called the Board of Directors’ Meeting to order at 10:35 PM.

ROLL CALL
A roll call was conducted, and a quorum was present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
C. Clark presented the Minutes from the February 2023 Board meeting for review and approval.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by P. Danielecki, seconded by J. Lee and carried unanimously.

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
T. Carmichael presented the NUCA of Florida financial reports for January 2023 and February 2023.  
T. Carmichael presented the Legal Defense Fund financials for January 2023 and February 2023.
The Advocacy financials for January 2023 and February 2023 were presented. Staff presented the financials for the President’s Cup.  
A motion to approve all of the financials was offered by B. Hunsicker, seconded by C. Stewart and the motion was adopted.

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE
C. Stewart and K. Blackman updated the Board on the dates and location for the 2023 Annual Conference and relayed that the hotel link would be sent to attendees after conference registration confirmation. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT
P. Danielecki gave the Executive Committee Report relaying a discussion about the finances, President’s Cup, General Counsel, tax return, membership update, pipe specs program article for Ditchmen, Chapter visits to Northwest and Southwest Florida, 2023 Conference and presentations by Ajax CEO and former OSHA Director at Annual Conference.  

ADVOCACY 
T. Carmichael provided an update on Advocacy and Bidding for Benjamins contributions to date. M. Donnell agreed to donate $500.  The Board discussed having name badges with different colors to indicate contributions. 

LEGISLATIVE & REGULATORY UPDATE
Staff gave a legislative and regulatory update including discussion regarding lien law, public construction projects, construction defects, heat illness and injury prevention, sanitary sewer laterals, “Buy-American” and water project funding and road infrastructure funding. 

ASJMSF
C. Cryer gave an update on the ASJMSF financials for January 2023 and February 2023. Staff reported the scholarship applications were due by May 10th. 

OLD BUSINESS
Staff gave an update on the membership—314 members to date-- and dues collections as well as the Ditchmen advertisers. 

B. Hunsicker gave an update on the pipe specifications pilot program, discussing the FDOT test and the need for volunteer companies as well as providing an article for Ditchmen explaining the program and working with the FDOT districts. R. Tripp and M. Avila agreed to assist with the article and shared that FCPI was visiting the FDOT districts to promote program. 

The Board discussed the Performance Awards, the Joe Antico Community Service Award, and determined that the Antico Award could go towards a company.  

NEW BUSINESS
The Board discussed the format for Legislative Days, keeping the Tuesday-Wednesday format and potentially holding the Executive Committee Meeting on Monday afternoon. Sites to explore for 2024 include AC Hotel, Doubletree, Aloft.  It was also mentioned that FTBA hosts a meeting in February. 

Dates and options for 2024 Annual Conference were discussed.  Additionally, researching a Jolly Trolley with brewery stops was offered for the President’s Cup event.

The Board discussed awarding staff incentive.

ADJOURNMENT
A motion to adjourn was offered, seconded and was approved by the Board.
